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17 May 2019   
 
Good Afternoon, 
 
This is Greg Norton calling from Loch Lomond School, with a few announcements regarding upcoming 
events at your school for the week of May 20th – May 24th.  
 
May 20th is the Victoria Day statutory holiday and there are no classes on this day. 
 
May 21st – 24th all Grade 4 students at Loch Lomond School will be writing The Grade 4 Provincial 
Assessment, which is a measure of student performance in English reading, French Immersion reading, 
mathematics and scientific literacy at the provincial level. In the spring of 2016, assessment items were 
field tested, providing items for piloting the following year. These items were developed and selected by 
experienced New Brunswick educators. This year, will be the first administration of the Grade 4 
Assessment. Each student booklet contains four components: English Reading, Mathematics, Scientific 
Literacy, and French Reading (for French Immersion students only). If you have any questions regarding 
the Grade 4 Provincial Assessment or assessment schedule please visit the school webpage calendar of 
events, you may also contact your child’s teacher or the school administrative office if you have further 
questions. 

 

May 22nd our regular school assembly will feature Elder Donna Augustine. The presentation by this First 
Nations elder is entitled “All Around the World” and has been presented with the Dalai Lama. The 
assembly will enhance First Nations education and feature drumming, songs and a dance. 

 
May 23rd the Jump Rope for Heart: Heart and Stroke Fundraising Envelopes are due. All envelopes can be 
returned to your child’s homeroom teacher for collection. Thank you for all of your fundraising efforts! 
 
May 25th is the Annual Saint John Soap Box Derby to take place on Cranston Ave. located adjacent to 
Princess Elizabeth School. The Opening Ceremony, Parade, and National Anthem is at 9:45 a.m. and all 
events are open to the public. Thank you to our student race team, volunteer supervisors and parent 
community for supporting our team across the finish line! 
 
For a complete list of the week’s activities and future events, please refer to the Loch Lomond School 
webpage or follow us on Twitter @LochLomondNB. If you have any questions or concerns please don’t 
hesitate to call the school office @ 658-5350. We always welcome your feedback on how to make our 
school a better place to learn and visit. 

 
Yours in Education, 
Greg Norton  
Principal 


